
 

 
 
 

County Administration & 
SB22-235 County Administration of Public Assistance Programs 

 
Background: 
Counties administer public and medical assistance programs on behalf of the state (such as SNAP 
for the Colorado Department of Human Services and Medicaid for Health Care Policy & Financing) 
and receive funding from the state (known as “county administration”) for this workforce.  While 
they are county employees, caseworkers enroll families on behalf of the state following state and 
federal criteria and utilize their systems.   
 
SB22-235 is a Joint Budget Committee bill that was initiated by CCI, CHSDA, Denver and Boulder. 
The bill compliments the funding priority CCI/CHSDA outlined in a letter that was sent in 
September 2021 highlighting the underfunded nature of the county administration fund. The county 
administration fund supports every county’s work in determining the eligibility of neighbors in need 
of SNAP, Medicaid, Aid to Needy Disabled and Old Age Pension. In 2023, it has a balance of 
$135m.  
 
Specifically, SB 235 will result in two work-products, both paid for with state general funds, 
described below.  
 
CCI Position: Support 
Sponsors: Sens. Rankin & Zenzinger, Reps. Herod & McCluskie 
Final Status: Signed into Law 
 
Work Product & Materials:  
 
Work Product 1 is a comprehensive assessment that will analyze best practices & recommend 
improvements (for both the county and state level) in administering public and medical benefits. 
Such as workflow enhancements, technology improvements, streamlining complicated policy 
requirements and much more.  This work-product was completed in 2023.  
 
Resulting Materials:  

• view the comprehensive assessment & recommendations   

• view the Colorado Human Services Directors Association response letter  

• view an analysis of the fiscal impacts of implementing the comprehensive assessment 

recommendations  

Work Product 2 is a funding model, to be informed by the comprehensive assessment, that will help to 
better understand how much funding is needed to appropriately support this work. The funding 
model was developed in July 2024 and the results of the funding model must be submitted to the 
Joint Budget Committee by November 1, 2024.  Beginning in 2025 and every three years thereafter, 
this funding model must be updated and modified.  
 

https://leg.colorado.gov/bills/sb22-235
https://www.leg.state.co.us/library/reports.nsf/ReportsDoc.xsp?documentId=51E68157E722DCFE872589F900555DD5
https://ccionlineorg-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/kfirst_ccionline_org/Eap6Lmyk6EJPj2i4dNhSf9EBX74KNzOTjpklyCCUVttFoA?e=K50QjT
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HhRWn2kwYS2yRkJSXZ2LVGnqYjcN55k7/edit
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HhRWn2kwYS2yRkJSXZ2LVGnqYjcN55k7/edit
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Initial Funding Model Results [a report will be provided to the Joint Budget Committee in 
November of 2024] 

• HCPF = $21,347,118 

• CDHS = $8,370,150 

• Total = $29,717,268 

 
Commissioner Briefing 8-12-2024 
On August 12, 2024, CCI hosted a webinar with the Colorado Department of Human Services 
(CDHS) and Health Care Policy & Financing (HCPF) for Commissioners to learn more about the 
results of SB235.  

• Meeting Recording 

• Slide Deck  

https://youtu.be/LjfvklYnnqY
https://ccionline.org/wp-content/uploads/2024/08/Slide-Deck.SB-235-Funding-Model_CCI-Presentation.pdf

